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A Vietnamese delegation visited the UP
The ten-member Vietnamese delegation visiting the University of Pécs was led by the President of the Supreme Court of Vietnam and included judges and experts in law studies. The delegation, which was led by H.E. Nguyen Thi Bich Thao, Vietnam's Ambassador to Hungary, was received on behalf of the UP by Dr. András Komócsi, Vice Rector, Dr. Adrián Fábián, Dean of the Faculty of Law, and Péter Árvai, Deputy Director of the International Directorate, in the Rector's Council Chamber on 2nd December.
"We are very pleased that Vietnam, which is so well represented in the international relations of the University of Pécs and has such a large number of students, considers it important to strengthen its ties with our university through personal contacts" - Dr. András Komócsi, Vice Rector for Academic Affairs, welcomed the high-ranking delegation, and added: "The UP plays a very important role in the life of the city and the region." The Vice-Rector presented the past and present of the university and the centenary celebrations, which celebrate the modern higher education of Pécs. He also reported that a quarter of the nearly 20,000 students, some 5,000 foreign students, study at the UP, coming from more than 100 countries around the world. Among these, "the number of Vietnamese students is slowly reaching 100. The international relationship they represent is very important for us," Dr. András Komócsi stressed at the meeting.

"We have been following the University of Pécs for a long time, as more and more Vietnamese students are studying here," said the President of the Supreme Court of Vietnam, H.E. Nguyen Tri Tue, and added:
"Cooperation between the two countries is very good, especially in the field of education. Thanks to the Stipendium Hungaricum scholarship, two hundred Vietnamese students come to Hungary every year, and this number is expected to increase." 
- H.E Nguyen Tri Tue reported, and thanked the university for the support provided to the students.


